Finance Committee Minutes for

Tuesday February 27, 2007 





Room 5 

Present:  Mr. Wolpin, Mr. Johnson, Mr. Jones, Sr., Ms. Hurlbut, Mr. Mastascusa, 
Mr. Casazza, and Mr. Westervelt
Absent:  Mr. Kelliher and Mr. Hoadley

Guests:  Mr. Balukonis, Town Administrator and Captain David Harlow, Acting Fire Chief, School Committee & School Dept. Officials
The meeting was called to order at 7:01 PM, by Vice Chairman Abby Hurlbut
The Chair introduced Captain David Harlow, Acting Fire Chief of the North Reading Fire Department and requested he elaborate on the highlights of the FY08 Fire Department budget requests.  Captain Harlow started the discussion with an explanation of the Departmental request for four (4) additional firefighters to provide the NRFD with the capability to be compatible with National Fire Safety Standard recommendations for having a minimum of two firefighters inside and two firefighters outside at the site of a fire call.  Captain Harlow indicated that the NRFD cannot staff fire calls at this level currently.  He explained that the results of the recent Fire DepartmentMr. Balukonis advised members that he will be meeting with the Superintendent tomorrow and described the four budget scenarios that the School Committee has come up with.  The School Committee has voted on the budget that calls for a $1.3 Mil. increase.  

Mr. Hanlon came before members to discuss his FY08 budget.  He has always had a level service budget and he out sources most services.  The budget for Roads & Streets have a decrease of $17,000 from the previous budget.  The Town has spent $153,000 on snow & ice, so far  - still in the black.  All the street lights are still not back on.  The tree program is non-existent.  The Town Hall roof will need to be repaired, but for the most part they will only do repairs here and there until a decision is made on the building.  Mr. Hanlon emphasized that if road repairs are not kept up, the cost for repairs will increase.   Ms. Hurlbut suggested bonding $100,000 at April Town Meeting and then look for more at the Fall Town Meeting.  Ms. Hurlbut said that the DPW needs should be addressed in the FinCOM report.

Ms. Hurlbut suggested that the Finance Committee support bonding $250,000 for roads upon Town Administrator’s research that town can bond for five years.  Mr. Wolpin 
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didn’t know if this item would be deemed the most pressing item.  DPW liaisons, Mr. Kelliher and Mr. Jones, Sr., will assist Mr. Hanlon to devise a three year priority list.

Mr. Jones, Sr., summarized the School Dept. Budget, citing new clubs, contracting teachers for money they don’t have, new freshmen sports, and a new administrative staff position.  Mr. Jones, Sr., questioned if the School Dept. adjusted benefits for these new positions?
MS. HURLBUT MOVED, SECONDED BY MR. CASAZZA TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 9:00 PM.  Voted: Unanimously.  

The next meeting is scheduled for 2/27/07, at 7:00 PM.

Approved _________________________    Dated________________   
